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    We held our April 3rd   meeting at the club house . I want to thank all those 
who were able to attend. I would also like to send greetings to those unable to 
attend. Hope to see you at our next meeting. Our speaker was Lt. Robert 
Bringolf from the Nevada County Sheriffs Office. It   was an informative 
presentation. It dealt with Opiod use and crime in Nevada county.

   We said goodbye to Jim Goetsch. He was presented a certificate of 
appreciation for his dedication and  service to  SIRS over the past six years. He 
also received a gift certificate from the golf Pro Shop. Thank You Jim!!!

   Our group held a wine tasting on March 29th at Ciotti Winery in Lincoln. I 
would like to thank Terry and Cindy Eberhardt, and Dennis Camarlinghi for all 
the effort and work they did to make it an enjoyable afternoon.

   The winner of the Free Birthday lunch was George Siffri. Pat Graham was the 
recipient of a cash price for his outstanding play at the Peach Tree Tournament 
presented by  Golf Chairman Ray Tschirhart.  

  Our next beer tasting will be held on Thursday April 25th at the 1849 Brewing 
Company in Grass Valley. If you are interested please contact Marc Loranger at 
(408) 772-5308.

  The next SIR's luncheon will be on May 1st at noon. Hope to see many of you 
there.
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MAY BIRTHDAYS

BILL ADAMS    CLYDE ARMSTRONG

DARYL CHANDLER    DICK COLLIER

LARRY ELLIOTT    RANDY FRIESEN
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GREGORY KOSINSKI     BOB KROGMAN

BARRY MICKLEBURGH    DON MILLER

JIM MORRILL    ED TOZER 

RICHARD WALKER    FRED WARNECKE

FREE LUNCHES

GEORGE SIFFRI

MICHAEL CRONAN

WINE WINNERS

PHIL FRANK

LARRY SHELLEY

STEVE 
MICHALAK

SIR Branch 170 bids JIM GOETSCH a sad 
farewell at the monthly luncheon in April.  He and 
his wife, Sheilagh, are relocating to Prescott, 
Arizona in May 2019. In appreciation of his 
dedication and outstanding leadership he was 
presented with a letter of commendation and 
plaque with a monetary gift card. During the 
period between 2016 and 2019, Jim served as 
Little SIR, Big SIR, RAMP and Membership 
Chairman.  We wish him and Sheilagh the best of 
everything as they go forward in their next 
adventure in retirement.

What is the best way to help people 
s t rugg l ing wi th homelessness? 
Hospitality House speakers will paint a 
picture of homelessness in our county
—the challenges, the tried-and-true 
solutions and what you can do to help. 
Attendees will also hear directly from a 
p e r s o n t h a t h a s e x p e r i e n c e d 
homelessness. Bring your questions! 
Hosp i ta l i t y House i s t he on l y 
emergency homeless shelter in 
Nevada County, serving over 500 
people a year.



 

APRIL LUNCHEON

WE NEED YOU! 

We need you to give some of your time to serve on the 
SIR Branch Executive Board in 2020.  We have over 
160 members in our Branch, yet we have the same 
dedicated individuals serving you year after year to 
keep our organization viable and enjoyable. Some of 
our current Board members have served in their 
positions over 5 years.  It’s time for you who have not 
volunteered for anything to step up.  It doesn’t take a 
lot of your time and you may find serving very 
satisfying. The leadership appreciates you attending 
the monthly luncheons, but that is NOT enough.  We 
need volunteers to fill some of our important 
positions, which will become open in 2020.  These 
positions include Little SIR, Membership Chairman, 
Treasurer, Assistant Treasurer, and Assistant Secretary.  
NOTE:  This year, we need volunteers to chair the Fun 
Day in September and the Dinner Dance in December.  
Thank you for your consideration regarding this 
matter.  If you are interested in serving in any of the 
a b o v e p o s i t i o n s , p l e a s e c o n t a c t m e a t 
rchan.od@gmail.com or our Big SIR, Andy 
Ameigeiras at AndySandy76@yahoo.com.

SIRS WINE 
TASTING AT CIOTTI 

WINERY

GUEST 
SPEAKER

 LT ROBERT 
BRINGOLF
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SIR BRANCH GOLF SCHEDULE 2019 
DATE   COURSE            FORMAT          START                  
4-23 CHERRY IS.  4M1BB 08:30  
5-7 DAVIS       4M2BB    08:30    
5-20      ALTA SIERRA             4M(SCR)          09:00              
5-28 PLUMAS  SCRAM 08:00 
6-11 CHERRY IS.  4M2BB 08:30  
6-17     TURKEY CR.  IND. NET         08:00               
6-25 COYOTE RUN 2MBB               08:00  
7-9 COLUSA        4M2BB 08:00    
7-15     AUBURN VALLEY IND. NET 09:00            
7-22 PEACHTREE       4M2BB 09:00  
8-6 TABLE MTN  LOW-NET 08:00             
8-19      LAKE OF PINES        4M(SCR) 08:30              
8-27 TURKEY CREEK 4M2BB 08:00             
9-10 DAVIS   2MBB   08:30 
9-16      DARK HORSE            4M2BB  09:00                  
9-24 PLUMAS  4M2BB 08:00    
10-8 CHERRY IS.  SCRAM 08:30  
10-22 COYOTE RUN LOW NET 08:00  
11-11 SIERRA PINES(9) TBA               10:00  
11-18    LINCOLN HILLS TBA               09:30    

GOLF 

RAY TSCHIRHART 

  Time to sign up for the April 23 SIR's  8:30 AM 
shotgun tournament at Cherry Island CC. The format 
is a 4 man, 1 best ball. The cost is $41. 
  The restaurant is open for breakfast and lunch.
  Please e-mail or call me if you will be playing Cherry 
Island CC, the SIR's  tournaments are filling up fast 
and I want to make sure you get on the list. 
  Please make checks payable to  SIRs GOLF and 
drop it off at the SIR's box in the pro shop before April 
15th, 5:00 PM
  Feel free to contact  me with any questions. 

Ray Tschirhart
PH # (714) 392-9282

Sons in Retirement
Lake of the Pines

Beer Tasting Excursion
Please join Chapter 170 of Sons in Retirement, 

Lake of the Pines, 
for a beer tasting event at the the 1849 Brewery in 

Grass Valley

When: Thur, April 25th at 3:00PM to 6:00 PM 
(End time not fixed)

Where: 1849 Brewing Company   
468 Sutton Way - Grass Valley

 
1849 Brewing Co. is a brewery in Grass Valley 
bringing great tasting modern and traditional 

style beers, as well as, delicious American pub 
style food to the Grass Valley. We will go there 
for a late lunch/early dinner so we can do the 
beer tasting and have lunch - all in the same 

place and return before it is dark.
 

The Brew Master, Jennifer Talley, will be 
making a presentation on the brewery and its 

various beers.
 
Based on other SIRs reviews, and my visit, the 
food is good and the location is easy to get to. 
They have the full range of 1849 brews as well 

as wine for the non-beer drinkers
 

Please RSVP by April 22nd if you are coming.
Marc Loranger (408) 772-5308 
(marc.p.loranger@gmail.com)

 

CONGRATULATIONS TO PAT GRAHAM, 
PETER VOSKES, AL BOLEN AND 

JOE NUNEZ
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RESPONSIBILITY CLAUSE All tours, trips and other activities arranged for or by SONS IN RETIREMENT, INC. and 
its branches are for the convenience of the members and their guests who desire to participate. SONS IN 

RETIREMENT, INC and its branches do not assume any responsibility for the well being or safety of the participants, 
their guests or their property in matters pertaining to

said tours, trips or other activities.

DECLARATIONS

President Ed Benson  
Vice President Jim Johnson 

Secretary Ron Flagel 
Treasurer Roy Hodgkinson 

Regional 1 Director Mark Stuart
Reg Golf Dir Pete Morelli

You will receive an e-mail that asks 
if you are attending the luncheon.

PLEASE RESPOND TO THAT EMAIL
There will be a buffet luncheon including 

entree, salad and dessert.
Menu determined by the chef later allowing 

more time to put together the most cost 
effective lunch for us.  Saving the association 

(and us) money

STATE OFFICERS

   
Bob Chan 268 8606

Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Duane Heaton 925 519 5244

Jim Gunn  650 515 8517
Dennis Camarlinghi 404 434 6993

Chuck Mercer 268 9302

BRANCH 170 DIRECTORS

Bulletin Editor Rich Hibbs 268 3231
Bulletin Proof Reader John Brewer 268 8826

Chaplain Bob Chan 268 8606
Golf Chair Ray Tschirhart 714 392 9282
Asst Golf Chair Chuck Mercer  268 9302

Food Roger Pope 268 4794
Clothing Glenn Delisle 268 8624

Lop News Duane Heaton 925 519 5244
Music Larry Shelley 268 8369

Sunshine Ron Trimble 268 1917
Photography Larry Shelley 268 8369

Info Tech Hal Hawthorne 916 899 0720
Bocce Co Capt Phil Jones 268 7714

Bocce Co Capt Robert Reeder  268 7571
Travel  Terry Eberhardt  278 3362

Wine Tasting Terry Eberhardt 278 3362
Beer Tasting Marc Loranger

408 772 5308 

Big Sir Andy Ameigieras 278 3480
Little Sir  Bob Krogman 268 8199

Secretary Bob Cunningham 268 1844
Asst Sec Robin Friesen 209 373 6954

 Treasurer  Allen Bolen 278 3130
Asst Treasurer George Siffri 488 4033

Membership Tom Wright 488 4040
Asst Membership  

 

BRANCH 170 OFFICERS
       COMMITTEE MEMBERS

LUNCHEON NOTIFICATION


